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Class I Railroads’ Position on AB-314

With the adoption of Senate Amendment 1 to Assembly Substitute Amendment 2, Wisconsin’s four Class I railroads can remove their opposition to AB-314, a bill to regulate pesticide application on railroad rights-of-way in Wisconsin. Our preference would have been to have no Wisconsin legislation in this area, but we thank Senator Plale for getting all parties together to arrive at this solution.

It would be better to simply follow federal regulation in this area, rather than risk a patchwork of varied state regulations, which then create a nightmare for companies operating in as many as 28 states.

The bill as originally drafted was unworkable. We appreciate Representative Molepske’s work to eliminate the more burdensome provisions. Now, Senator Plale’s amendment eliminates difficult provisions that had no demonstrated value.

Represented by Samuel O. Gratz

